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A Prayer for Lent 
Let us pray that this Lent 

There is a time for everything; 
A time for giving birth, a time for dying 

A time for planting 
A time for harvesting 

A time for healing 
Gracious God hear us. 

 

We pray that there will be 
A time for knocking down 

A time for building 
A time for tears 

A time for laughter 
God of celebration hear us. 

 

We pray for 
A time for grieving 
A time for dancing 

A time for throwing away 
A time for keeping 

God of wisdom hear us. 
 

We pray for awareness of 
A time for being quiet 
A time for speaking 
A time for tearing 
A time for sewing 
A time for loving 
A time for hating 

God of creation hear us. 
 

A time of searching 
A time of stillness 
A time of noticing 

A time of nurturing 
A time of action 

A time of almsgiving 
A time of penance, prayer and praise. 

God of seasons hear our prayer. 
God of seasons hear our prayer for Lent. 

 

 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends of Trinity College 
 
We continue on our Lenten journey towards Easter and this 
week our prayer is focussed around the words of Ecclesiastes 
3:1. With only two weeks of Lent remaining this year, let our 
challenge be to not only reflect on the words of the prayer, as 
shown above, but to make the time to continue our Lenten 
journey with confidence.  While our Lenten season will be 
over shortly, as we enter our Easter celebrations, our 
ǊŜŦƭŜŎǘƛǾŜ ǇǊƻŎŜǎǎŜǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ŦƻŎǳǎ ΨǘƛƳŜΩ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ 
be tended to and nurtured before they flourish. 
 

Trinity College are co-
ordinating the Ecumenical 
Ψ²ŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ǊƻǎǎΩ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ 
on Good Friday, at 11.00am 
in the Colac Botanical 
Gardens.  I encourage you to 
attend this event as part of 
the reflective process 
towards Easter.  
Representatives of local 
schools, churches and local 
government will lead a 
reflection and prayer as we 
journey around the gardens.  
This service is a prayerful 
and meaningful community 
event which reflects on the 
Passion of Jesus Christ. 
 

It is amazing that we are now into our last week of the first 
term.  As a school community, we have already achieved so 
much in 2017.  Indeed, there are many things to celebrate! I 
wish to acknowledge the achievements of our students over 
the course of the term and challenge them to continue to aim 
to do and be the best they can over the remainder of the 
year.  I would also like to acknowledge and thank the staff for 
the dedication they have shown in supporting the learning 
and growth of the students of Trinity College over the first 
term.  Of course, none of this would be possible without the 
ongoing support of the parents and carers of our community 
and I thank them for entrusting the education of their 
children to Trinity College.  Catholic Education relies heavily 
on an active partnership between student, parent and staff.  
The key to this partnership is communication and I take the 
opportunity to reinforce that, should you have any questions 
or concerns about the learning of your son or daughter, to 
please make initial contact via the Homeroom teacher who 
may then seek the support of the relevant Year Level 
Coordinator. 

WAY OF THE 
CROSS 

Ecumenical Service 

 
 

GOOD FRIDAY MORNING 
11.00 am 

Colac Botanic Gardens 
ALL WELCOME 



 
Celebrate being socially just! 
The SRC has been busy organising the Annual Easter Egg Raffle as a fundraiser for Project Compassion and prizes will be drawn on 
Friday of this week.  Friday is our last day for the term and all students will be dismissed at 2.30pm. 
 
Celebrate our learning! 
With the Easter holidays about to begin, I strongly encourage our senior students to have a short break and then to spend a good 
amount of time consolidating the work completed over the course of the term.  Our Year 12 students worked with Darren Pereira of 
Success Integrated last week and they explored a focussed plan on achieving extraordinary results.  In the evening session, Darren 
worked with the parents of our Year 12 students and explored such concepts at time management, reviewing of notes, study skills, 
the correct music to listen to when studying and the research of Ebbinghaus.  I encourage you to explore the messages of the day 
and evening on www.successintegrated.com . I also encourage you to discuss the day with your Year 12 child and to ensure that 
part of these holidays are set aside as a good time for our Year 12 students to revise their work and to ensure their study notes are 
well organised. 
 
Celebrate our new beginnings! 
Our Year 7 students and other students who are new to Trinity this year are commended on the transition they have made into 
Trinity College. We trust that they are ŜƴƧƻȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ ΨŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƘƻƳŜΩ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǇƭƻǊŜ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅǎ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ 
contribute to the Trinity tradition. 
 
The students and staff will gather on Friday afternoon for a Liturgy which will focus on The Passion of Christ. This will be a time of 
reflection upon the final hours of the life of Jesus before his crucifixion and death which occurred on Holy Thursday and Good 
Friday. 
 
This will be the last time we gather in prayer as a school community before we celebrate the Resurrection of Jesus on Easter Sunday, 
the most important event on the liturgical calendar in the Catholic Church. 
 
I wish you all a safe and Holy Easter period and look forward to the return of our students on Tuesday, 18

th
 April to begin Term 2. 

 
In the busyness of the lead up to Easter, may we continue to make and take the time to reflect upon our Lenten journey. 
 
Virtus nobilitat. 
Tim O’Farrell 
Principal 
 
 

 

BEECHY RAIL HIKE 2017 
The Year 9 Beechy Rail is coming around quickly and all families should have now received both an information booklet and a 
permission slip for their child. If these could please be returned by the end of term 1.  
 
There was also a slight error on the information sheet. The Thursday/Friday camp will be on the 20

th
 / 21

st
 April, not the 21

st
/22

nd
 

April as was in the original letter. If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact any of the homeroom teachers or 
myself. 
Sean Trevaskis 
Year Level Coordinator: Year 9 
 
 

BICYCLES LEFT ON CAMPUS OVERNIGHT  
Students are requested to not leave their bicycles on campus overnight or over weekends as the school cannot accept any 
responsibility for such loss. A temporary bicycle area has been erected near the hall for students during the renovations of the oval. 
This temporary bicycle is not a locked area so it is important that students do not leave their bikes overnight or over the weekend. 
 
 

FINANCE – BANK PAYMENT 
άhƴ ǘƘŜ нпκнΣ оκо ϧ млκо ŀƴ ŀƳƻǳƴǘ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǇƻǎƛǘŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ .ŀƴƪ !ŎŎƻǳƴǘ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ ǊŜŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŀǎǎist in identifying 
the fee payer.  The funds were received from the Bendigo Bank. 
 
If you believe these funds should be attributed to your fee account, please contact myself or the finance department on 52339200. 
Mr Gerard McKenzie 
Business Manager 
 
 

http://www.successintegrated.com/


 

THE OFFICE OF THE CHILDREN’S ESAFETY COMMISSION 
The Catholic Education Commission of Victoria Ltd (CECV) is committed to ensuring the ongoing safety of children and young people 
and supporting Catholic schools to cultivate safe, inclusive school communities.  
 
The Office of the Children's eSafety Commission and the Catholic Education Commission of Victoria Ltd (CECV) have signed a 
Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) to support schools in addressing incidents of cyberbullying among Australian children and 
help strengthen resolution practices.  
 
The Enhancing Online Safety for Children Act 2015 established the Commissioner who functions included promoting online safety 
for children and coordination authorities and agencies relating to online safety for children. The hŦŦƛŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ Ŝ{ŀŦŜǘȅ 
Commission is a Commonwealth initiative that supports young people to have positive online experiences and seeks to empower all 
Australians to explore the online world safely.  
 
The eSafety Commission website provides online safety education for children and young people, a complaints and reporting page 
for those who experience serious cyberbullying and an investigation service through the Online Content Scheme. Individuals 
concerned about a criminal online activity should contact the local police or call Crime Stoppers toll-free on 1800 333 000. Reports 
to Crime Stoppers can be made anonymously.  
 
We encourage families to refer to the iParent page helps build parent understanding about the digital environment. It provides 
uǇŘŀǘŜŘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅ-use and guidance for using safety settings on web-connected devices, tips for 
choosing movies and games and strategies for keeping young people safe online.  
 
 

 

PARENT ACCESS MODULE (PAM) 
The Parent Access Module (PAM) has now been in use at Trinity College as a major means of 
communication between the College and home for a number of years.  During that time, many 
parents/carers have utilised the facility to view aspects of the education of their daughters and sons.   
 

These aspects include: 

¶ Homework tasks (the set and due dates) 

¶ Assessment tasks (the set, due dates and feedback on assessment) 

¶ School reports (released mid-semester and at the end of the semester. Comments are posted as live reporting with 
Assessment Tasks throughout each semester. 

¶ Attendance data, which allows parents to monitor student attendance. This feature is supported by a College SMS service 
which contacts parents/ guardians should a child be absent without the College being advised)  

¶ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ Řŀƛƭȅ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎΣ ǎƻ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŎŀǊŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ƪŜŜǇ ǘǊŀŎƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Řŀȅ ǘƻ Řŀȅ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎǎ ŀƴŘ ǎƴƛǇǇŜǘǎ ƻŦ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ 
are shared with your daughters and sons) 

¶ Upcoming events (again, so you can keep track of the day to day meetings and snippets of information that are shared with 
your daughters and sons). 

 

Our data has shown that some parents/guardians have not accessed PAM or do so infrequently.  There are many factors why this 
may be the case. For example, you may not have internet access at home.  Should this be the case, please contact the College 
Reception on 52339200 so we can organise a time for you to visit the College and have access to the internet to access PAM.   
 

Approximately 50% of Catholic Secondary Schools across Victoria utilise PAM as an effective means of communication between 
home and the school and we look forward to benefiting from enhanced uses of PAM in the future.  Please contact Reception should 
you have any queries related to PAM or should you have forgotten your login code. 
 

²Ŝ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƭƭ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƳŜǘƘƻŘ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ǘƘŜƳ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴing 
journey. 
 
 

INTERIM REPORTS AVAILABLE ON PARENT ACCESS MODULE (PAM) 
Semester One interim reports are now available Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ tŀǊŜƴǘ !ŎŎŜǎǎ aƻŘǳƭŜ όt!aύ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜΩǎ ƛƴǘǊŀƴŜǘ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ.  Parents are 
ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǾƛŜǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ όǇŀǎǘ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘύΣ ƘƻƳŜǿƻǊƪ ǘŀǎƪǎΣ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘǎ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ōƻƻƪ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǘƛƳŜǎ Ŧƻr the 
Parent-Teacher-Student interview day by using their PAM log-on details.  Please use the following link as well as the user name and 
password as supplied on the College magnet that families have received. If you have misplaced any of these details, please contact 
the College Reception or email admin@tcc.vic.edu.au for assistance.  Parents/Carers who may experience any problems booking 
their interviews using PAM are advised to contact College Reception for assistance.  
 

http://pam.tcc.vic.edu.au  
 
 

mailto:admin@tcc.vic.edu.au
http://pam.tcc.vic.edu.au/


 

PARENT-TEACHER-STUDENT INTERVIEWS  
Please note that the Semester One Parent-Teacher-Student interviews will take place on Tuesday, 28

th
 March, in the Tuck Wing.  

Subject teachers regard these interviews as integral in ensuring that the triangle of communication between the teacher, the 
student and the family is established and maintained. Parents/Carers are strongly encouraged to use these interview times to meet 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΥ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƻŦǘŜƴ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ƻǳǘŎƻƳŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŜǎǘŀōƭƛǎƘŜŘΦ  
 

¶ Interviews commence at 10am and conclude at 7:30pm. 

¶ Using the Parent Access Module (PAM), parents can book five-ƳƛƴǳǘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾŀƭ ǎƭƻǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΦ 

¶ Parents who believe that they need longer than the five-minute interview slot offered at the PTS interviews on Tuesday are 
welcome to contact the subject teacher in order to organise a longer interview at a time convenient to all.  

¶ This is a designated student-free day but students are encouraged to attend these interviews with their parents/carers. 

¶ Our Office Manager, Mrs Amber Sell, will be present at various times during the day to assist parents with the PAM module 
ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜǎΦ Wǳǎǘ ƭƻƻƪ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ψt!aΩ ǘŀōle located near the main entrance of the Tuck Wing.  

¶ Please note that Mrs Natalie Holt and Mr Daniel Barnett will not be available for interviews on this day. Please contact 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƴŜȄǘ ǘŜǊƳ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǿƛǎƘ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ with them.  

¶ The College uniform shop will be open for an extra hour on PTS Interview day from 10:00am to 2:30pm to enable any 
parents to purchase uniform articles.  

 
We are looking forward to meeting as many parents as possible so that together we can continue to work on the best learning 
experience for our students. 
 
The screen images below show the steps in booking your Parent/ Teacher/Student interview time slots. 
 

мΦ ²ƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘƛƴƎΣ ŀ ΨtŀǊŜƴǘκ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿǎΩ ƭƛƴƪ ǿƛƭƭ ŀǇǇŜŀǊ ƛƴ the top left of the PAM interface. 

 
 
 

2. Select the student for whom interviews are to be made. Click on the class and the available times will appear on the right hand 
ǎƛŘŜΦ ¢ƘŜƴ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ Ψ.ƻƻƪ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΩΦ 
 

 
 
 

3. Booked interviews for ALL children will bŜ ƭƛǎǘŜŘ ōŜƭƻǿ ƛƴ ŎƘǊƻƴƻƭƻƎƛŎŀƭ ƻǊŘŜǊΦ .ƻƻƪƛƴƎǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŜŘƛǘŜŘ ōȅ ŎƭƛŎƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ōƭǳŜ Ψ9ŘƛǘΩ 
ōǳǘǘƻƴΥ ǎŜƭŜŎǘ ΨbŜǿ ¢ƛƳŜΩ ŀƴŘ Ψ/ƻƴŦƛǊƳΩΦ .ƻƻƪƛƴƎǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŘŜƭŜǘŜŘ ōȅ ƘƛǘǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŘ ŎǊƻǎǎΦ  

 
 
 

4. It is recommended that parents print ŀ ŎƻǇȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿ ǘƛƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊΩǎ ƴŀƳŜǎΣ ƛƴ ƻǊŘŜǊ ǘƻ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ 
which teachers to locate.   
 



 

YR 11 LEADERSHIP SKILLS DAY 
On Wednesday, 22

nd
 March, YLEAD Organisation visited the school to work with 

the Year 11 students on the topic of Leadership. The presenters, Matt and 
Angelique, led the students through a series of team-based activities that 
challenged them to work cooperatively. Students gained an understanding that 
leadership is not defined by a badge, but by the actions that create their legacy. 
Students were empowered to lead themselves and take responsibility for their 
own choices and actions. They also acknowledged the strengths they see in one 
another. 

 
The Year 11 students also had the opportunity to unite as a year level and it was 
great to see everyone working together as a cohesive group. 
 
Below are some comments about what the students thought of the day. 

 
άLǘ ǿŀǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ Řŀȅ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǎƻ ŦǳƴΦ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜŀƳΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜ ever. To 
be able to see and hear about his story and how he achieved his dreams made me feel like I can do anything as long as I put 
Ƴȅ ƳƛƴŘ ƻƴ ǿƘŀǘ L ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ /ƻƭƭŜƎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜέ όAjah Duot) 
 
ά¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ōŀŘƎŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ƭŜŀŘŜǊΦέ όEmily Hann) 
 
ά¢ƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ Ŧǳƴ ŀƴŘ Ƙƛǎ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŀǘƛƻƴŀƭΦέ όRosie Everett) 
 
άL ƭƛƪŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳǇŀǊƛǎƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǊŜŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŦƻǊ ƎƻƻŘ ƭƛŦŜ ŀŘǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŦǳƴΦ Lǘ ǿŀs a 
good ŘŀȅΦέόMatthew Benson) 

 
Miss Leesa Sharkey 
Year Level Coordinator: Year 11 
 
 

YEAR 10 HISTORY: SHRINE AND HOLOCAUST MUSEUM EXCURSION 
On Monday 20

th
 March, the Year 10 Modern Lessons class travelled to Melbourne for a History excursion designed to support their 

study of World War II. The Shrine of Remembrance provided students with an opportunity to explore the galleries, engaging with 
primary sources from Australian conflicts right up until the present day. As a group, we took part in a re-enactment of the ray of 
light Remembrance ceremony, acknowledging the Australian men and women who lay down their lives out of love for their family 
and country. Students also left a red poppy on the external walls of the Shrine as we left the galleries.  
 
Our next stop was the Jewish Holocaust Centre in Elsternwick, an experience that simultaneously highlighted human nature at its 
ǿƻǊǎǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜǎǘΦ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǾƛǎƛǘΣ ǿŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ƘƻƭƻŎŀǳǎǘ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƻǊ WƻǎŜǇƘ 5Ŝ IŀŀƴΦ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ǿas 
changed forever when Germans invaded the Netherlands and began imposing anti-Jewish measures on his people. After his mother 
passed away and his brother and father were taken to concentration camps, Joseph went into hiding. He took on a false identity and 
relied on a succession of brave Christians to hide him in Dutch farmhouses until liberation was achieved at the end of the war. 
Joseph later discovered that his brother Appie had died in Blechhammer concentration camp and that his father had been murdered 
in Auschwitz. Despite these tragedies, Joseph preferred to focus on the individuals that helped him in his hour of need and showed 
ƴƻ ǊŜǎŜƴǘƳŜƴǘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ DŜǊƳŀƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΦ 
 
After this excursion, our students could a put a face to the pain, loss 
and resilience of those impacted by this dark period in history. Upon 
their return, students reflected on what they had learned from the 
experience: 
 

άI really loved Joe. He made it clear how important education 
is and still was to him.έ (Jess Hayes) 
άThe visit helped me realise how significant history is and 
made what happened in Germany all the more realistic.έ 
(Emily Schwarztrauber) 
άThat you should never give up and keep trying like Joe.έ (Rhys 
Lemke) 
 

I would like to commend the Modern Lessons class for the way in 
which they cooperated, behaved and showed respect throughout 
this excursion. I would also like to thank Mr Luke Featherston for his 
assistance on the day. 
Mr Daniel O’Shea 
Humanities Teacher 



 

NATIONAL ASSESSMENT PROGRAM – LITERACY AND NUMERACY (NAPLAN) 
The National Assessment Program ς Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) tests for Year 7 and 9 students will be held on Tuesday 9

th
 

May, Wednesday 10
th

 May and Thursday 11
th

 May 2017. NAPLAN tests assess student knowledge and skills in Writing, Reading, 
Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy. 
 

The results of these tests provide valuable information for students, parents, teachers and principals which can be used to improve 
student achievement. All students are expected to participate in the NAPLAN tests, as these tests provide useful information that 
Ŏŀƴ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘΩǎ ŜŘǳŎŀǘƛƻƴΦ 5ǳǊƛƴƎ ǘŜǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΣ ŎŀǘŎƘ ǳǇ ǘŜǎǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ŀōǎŜƴǘ ƻƴ ǘŜǎǘ Řŀys. 
Support can be arranged for students with disabilities, if the student regularly uses similar support for classroom assessment tasks.  
 

Exemptions may be granted to students with significant intellectual disabilities and to students who have been learning English for 
less than one year. If your child is eligible for support due to disability or an exemption, you should discuss this with the either our 
Learning Enrichment Coordinator or Director of Learning. Parental consent is required before any support due to disability or 
exemption is granted. 
 

Students may also be withdrawn from NAPLAN by their parent or carer. This is a matter for consideration by parents and carers in 
consultation with the Director of Learning. Please note, however, that if your child intends to attempt VCE and may require special 
provision, then the College strongly recommends that your child sits the NAPLAN tests. For VCE students, the special provision may 
mean extra reading time, writing time and rest breaks.  
 

If, after consultation, you decide to withdraw/exempt your child from writing the NAPLAN tests, the Student Exemption/Withdrawal 
NAPLAN Intention Form needs to be completed and returned to the College Reception. Once this intentions form has been returned, 
we will provide you with a Victorian Curriculum and Assessment Authority form for parents/guardians to complete. You do not need 
to fill in this form if you intend your child to sit the NAPLAN tests. This form is available from either Mrs Caroline Grist or from Mrs 
Pam Hacking. 
 

[ŀǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ b!t[!b ǊŜǇƻǊǘΦ ¢ƘŜ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǿƛƭƭ ŘŜǎŎǊƛōŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎǳƭŀǊ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƛƴ 
Reading, Writing, Language Conventions (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and Numeracy. The report will also show how your 
child performed in relation to national minimum standards. These describe the minimum acceptable standards for students across 
Australia. 
 

²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ȅƻǳ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ b!t[!b ǘŜǎǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ǿŀƭǳŀble in 
ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀǎǎŜǎǎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ ƛƴ ƭƛǘŜǊŀŎy and numeracy.   
 

For more information about the tests, please visit the VCAA website at www.vcaa.vic.edu.au or the NAP website at www.nap.edu.au 
Mrs Pam Hacking 
Learning Leader 
 
 

VISITING INDONESIAN STUDENTS 
Last week Trinity College welcomed a group of 16 students and two teachers 
from the Sekolah Global Mandiri International School. The visiting students 
spent two days at Trinity College, involved in various cultural activities with 
our students and spent the other days enjoying some sightseeing 
opportunities of our beautiful Colac district.   
 

Our Trinity Indonesian classes enjoyed the opportunity to showcase some of 
their languages skills and hopefully the time spent in Colac was of great 
benefit to the Indonesian visitors. On the last evening of their visit, the 
students performed a concert for their host families and presented a gift in 
ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ aǊ hΩCŀǊǊŜƭƭΦ 
 

¢Ƙŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ aƛǎǎ bŀƻƳƛ hΩ[ƻǳƎƘƭƛƴΣ ƻǳǊ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ !ǊŜŀ CŀŎilitator for Languages, who coordinated the visitors.  

http://www.vcaa.vic.edu.au/
http://www.nap.edu.au/


 

 

GOLF 
On Friday the 17

th
 aŀǊŎƘΣ L ǘǊŀǾŜƭƭŜŘ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƻƭŀŎ ƎƻƭŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ƎƻƭŦ ŎƻƳǇŜǘƛǘƛƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ с ƻŦ ¢ǊƛƴƛǘȅΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ 

promising golfers. 
 
It was a perfect day for low scoring golf as the sun was out and the wind was still. The students took full advantage of this to play 
some spectacular golf with many drives hitting the fairway and many birdie opportunities throughout the day.  
 
The students showed great class and sportsmanship throughout the day and ended up shooting some impressive scores. 
 
Results for the day included: 
Senior Girls: 
Winner: Georgia Fish  
Senior Boys: 
Winner: Lachy Mulgrew 
Runner Up: James McNabb 

Junior Boys: 
Winner: Tom Hanson 
Runner Up: Max Miraglia 
Third: Ryley Walker 

 
Congratulations to all involved.  
Sean Trevaskis 
Teacher 
 
 

 

YEAR 10 WORK EXPERIENCE PROGRAM 
This will take place in the last week of Term 2 from Monday, 26

th
 June until Friday, 30

th
 June 2017.  Information packs were given to 

students at the Year 10 Information Evening.  Students should now be considering their placement and organising this with 
employers.  Students and Parents/Guardians are welcome to see me to discuss the work experience program. 
 
 

 

OPEN DAY AFTERNOON TEA  
A big thank you to everyone who donated food and also to all helpers involved. Afternoon tea was plentiful and delicious and could 
not have been done without so many wonderful people helping.  
P & F Committee 
 
 

NOTICE OF SPECIAL MEETING 
A Special Meeting of the Trinity College Parents & Friends Association will be held on Wednesday, 
29th March at 7pm, in the Boardroom of the Gleeson Administration Building.  The purpose of the 
Special Meeting is to discuss future arrangements for P & F and to amend the Constitution.  All 
Welcome 
Julie Demasi 
President – Parents & Friends Association 
 

 
 

 

SCHOOL COMMUNITY FEEDBACK SESSION (SCFS) 
Parents/Carers are invited to attend our first School Community Feedback Session (SCFS) on 
Wednesday, 29th March at 7.30pm in the Library.  Topics for discussion will be an update on the 
Capital Works currently underway and an update on our Master Plan.  In addition, we will also be 
looking for feedback on the College 1:1 Portable Device programme.  
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

INDONESION LANGUAGE & CULTURAL TOUR - 2017 
Payment of $800 is due TODAY. 

 

Payments can be made at Reception.  

 

OPEN DAY - 2017 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Tuesday, 28
th

 March STUDENT FREE DAY 
Parent/Teacher/Student Interviews 

Wednesday, 29
th
 March P & F Special Meeting, 7.00pm 

School Community Feedback Session, 7.30pm 

Friday, 31
st
 March Term One Concludes 

Friday, 14
th
 April Good Friday 

Way of the Cross, 11am 

Sunday, 16
th
 April Easter Sunday 

Tuesday, 18
th

 April Term 2 Commences 

Tuesday, 18
th

 April ς 
Friday 21

st
 April 

Year 9 Beechy Rail Trail Commences 

Tuesday, 25
th

 April ANZAC DAY PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

LOST PROPERTY IS OVERFLOWING! 
There has been lots of items added to lost property this term, 
especially from the camps, swimming and athletics days.   
Please drop into Student Reception to describe your misplaced 
items including lots of unnamed uniform items, jewellery, rings, 
glasses, torches, beach towels, toiletry bags, drink bottles & shoes 

EASTER MASS TIMES 
 

Palm Sunday  6.00pm 
 

St Marys’ Vigil 

Palm Sunday 9.00am St Marys’ 

Palm Sunday 9.00am St Peter’s Birregurra 
 

EASTER TRIDUUM  
 

Thursday 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
6.00pm 

 

 
 
 
 

Mass of the Lord’s Supper 
St Mary’s 

(With an hour of Adoration: 
Can you watch with me? to 

follow). 
 

Friday 
 
 

10.00am 
 
 

Stations of the Cross: 
Birregurra 

 

 

 
 

 

Friday 
 
 

11.00am 
 
 

Stations of the Cross: 
Botanical Gardens 

Trinity College 
 

 

 

 

 

Friday 
 
 

3.00pm 
 
 

Celebration of the Passion  
St Mary’s 

 

 

 
 

 

EASTER DAY OF RESURRECTION 

Saturday 
 

10.00am 
 

Morning Prayer of Church 
-St Mary’s 

Saturday 
 

6.00pm 
 

Vigil Mass 
St Mary’s Colac 

Sunday 
 

11.00am 
 

 

St Mary’s 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 


